WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk


The councillors were summoned to a meeting of Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, July 18th, 2017 which started at 7.30 p.m.  Those present were Parish Councillors Robert Gardner, David Olive, Andrew Pearsall (Chairman) and Janet Twist; Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC), Cllr Martin Shaw (DCC) and Carol Miltenburg (Parish Clerk).  No members of the public attended.

1. No apologies for absence were received.

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]The minutes of the meeting held on May 9th,2017 were received with an amendment to Item 8.  It was felt the following should have included the following:- “Cllr Olive felt that it would be difficult for him to attend future meetings of the A35 group without a prior agenda and appropriate notice of changes to the times of meetings.” They were then signed by the Chairman.

3. Declarations of Interests for this meeting.  Cllr Twist advised she is a member of the Wilmington CLT.

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  It was noted the BT payphone has now been removed – Clerk to chase BT again re taking over ownership of the phonebox and to reiterate that the Council would like the power to remain.  There is a slate missing from the Bus Stop – Cllr Pearsall will check it and instigate the repair.

5. Reports from and discussions with there were no reports from the Parish Councillors. Cllr Shaw (DCC) reported that he is settling in to the workings of DCC.  He will work to retain hospital in patient beds in Seaton and Honiton and will speak at the upcoming committee meeting.  He is also looking at highway issues especially speed reduction and traffic calming in Colyford and Seaton and envisages meetings with Highways England on a bi monthy basis.  He offered to promote the case of measures on the A35 in Wilmington which the Council accepted.
Cllr Parr (EDDC) commented on the new recycling scheme and asked if the Council were aware of any problems.  The only case reported was a non collection as items for the recycling box had been placed in the recycling bag other than this it has been very good.  There was a report of litter falling from  the collection vehicle in the early days but none since then.  This type of incident should be reported to EDDC.  Cllr Parr advised the quantity of items recycled had gone up by about 10% since the start.  EDDC will be improving the facilities at the recycling centre at Greendale.  Cllr Twist advised of incidents of fly tipping at Widworthy Court – this may lead to cctv cameras being installed.
Police – the crime statistics received from the police show no reported crimes in May and one in June. This was a “burglary other than dwelling with intent to steal”.
CLT update.  Cllr Twist advises that there are now 54 members of the CLT and the board will be elected at a special general meeting on August 19th.  They are applying for grant funds but are awaiting the adoption of standing orders before this can be done.  Cllr Twist asked if the Council could make a further grant towards the start up costs, mainly printing.  Cllr Pearsall proposed a grant of £200 and Cllrs Gardner and Olive seconded (Cllr Twist did not take part in their discussion).  Cllr Twist has recently attended a training session by Devon Homechoice which was both interesting and useful.  She also advised that Ofwell PC have completed their housing needs survey – Clerk to contact Offwell Clerk.
A35 group update. There is a meeting to be scheduled for late August in the Village Hall to discuss possible bypass/relief road.

6. Parishioners Questions. None received.

7. Review councillors Register of Interests.  These were checked by the Councillors with Cllrs Gardner, Pearsall and Twist making amendments, Cllr Olives is unchanged.

8. Highways issues – general and A35.  The trees and brambles adjacent to the entrance of Widworthy Court at the junction with the A35 have become overgrown and are hindering the view for road users turning on to the A 35.  Clerk to contact DCC Highways to ask them to contact the owner.  Problems have been reported with signs blocking the pavement at Wellington Farm. Clerk to contact EDDC.

9. Planning Applications & updates.  17/1416/ful – The Post House, Wilmington - status pending consideration by EDDC.  17/0740/ful – Sutton Barton, Wilmington – status approved by EDDC.  16/0337/out – Gibbons Farm, Wilmington – status pending consideration by EDDC.  No application has yet been received for Wilmington Sand Quarry.  The Council noted that the East Devon Villages Plan has been submitted to the Planning Inspectorate.

10. Finance -  Payments to be made – Clerks salary & expenses £496.20; Clerks PAYE/NI £3.40. Agreed by the Council.  Wilmington CLT grant £200.00.  As above.  Payments received – none.  
Cllr Pearsall offered to help the Clerk with the new pension regulations. 

11. Emergency Planning – The road signs and cones are at the Clerks house. Cllrs Pearsall and Gardner agreed to collect them and store them in Wilmington.  The payphone has now been removed from the phonebox.  Clerk to contact BT again to reiterate the Council want to retain it and for power not to be removed as they would like to install a heart defibrillator for the village to use.

12. Correspondence received:– The Council noted the following - final recommendations of the Electoral Review of East Devon; notice of Project Griffin by Devon & Cornwall Police; National Plant Monitoring Scheme; Sidmouth & East Devon Walking Festival to be held September 2017 – Clerk to post notices.

13. Any other business – Matters for further discussion – none.

14. Date of the next meeting: September 19th, 2017. 

The meeting ended at 8.35pm.
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